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Wasatch County Fire District 

 
10420 North Jordanelle Blvd. 

Heber City, Utah 84032 
Phone: 435-940-9636 

Fax: 435-940-9635 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 It has come to the attention of the Wasatch County Fire District of a proposal to 

move a high voltage power transmission line out of an existing easement and re located it 

in the near vicinity of high density housing units such as 4 existing 17 plex housing units 

with numerous more in the process and hundreds of 1 and 2 family dwellings.  

 It is the understanding of the Fire District that there is an already preexisting 

easement a considerable distance from the previous mentioned homes. It is the position of 

the Fire District that the high voltage transmission line remain in the designated existing 

easement due to the fact that a fire caused by the transmission lines would be removed 

from the immediate vicinity of dwellings and thus decreasing the likelihood of loss of life 

or property in the event of a fire.  

 This position is substantiated by the experience of the Fire District. In the 

previous months we have responded to 4 fires that were believed to be caused by 

electrical transmission lines, 2 of which posed an immediate danger to life and property 

that required homes be evacuated as extinguishment operations we under way. 

 It is the responsibility of the Wasatch County Fire District to “provide a 

reasonable level of life safety and property protection from the hazards of fire, explosion 

or dangerous conditions in new and existing buildings, structures and premises, and to 

provide safety to fire fighters and emergency responders during emergency operations.” 

IFC 101.3 WCFD feels that the relocation of the transmission lines constitutes a distinct 

danger to the surrounding homes and therefore requests that the transmission lines be 

maintained in the existing easement. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Clint Neerings 

Fire Marshal 

Wasatch County Fire District 

 

 


